
 

 
 

 

British Automobile Racing Club 
 

General Membership Meeting Minutes – May 6th, 2025 
 
Venue - Texas Lone Star Grill, Dixon Road, Etobicoke, ON. 
 
WELCOME – 20:13     Bryan Rashleigh, President 
   
MINUTES         
 
Amy Harrison made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting as if read, 
which was seconded by Stan Maleta and carried. 
 
DEPARTMENTS 
  
MEMBERSHIP      Andrea Pegg, Membership Secretary 
 
There are 96 members with 6 being new members.  
 
TREASURY              John Bordin, Treasurer 
 
We are in good shape financially. 
 
WRRC/SOCIAL         
 
There is nothing to report. 
 
REGIONAL RACE/ORO        John Bordin, Race Director  
 
The BARC TT will take place on July 26th and 27th.  John Borden has a provisional 
schedule for the BARC TT.  There are less series running this year, so the days will end 
early.  There will be a V8 series which will run at the end of the day, and there is the 
Bavarian series comprised of BMW cars and there is also interest from some Porsche 
owners in participating.  



Most positions for the weekend are filled. 
The FEL series has paused their sports car program, and some drivers have contacted 
Pat Cyr about running in Region Racing.  
 
RACE COMMITTEE     John Bordin, Race Director 
 
The race season was discussed, including a new incentive for 2025 allowing discounts 
for drivers.  If they take part in all events, the last weekend is practically free. 
There is also a reward program suggested for volunteers who support the most events.  
Prizes include tickets to the Montreal Grand Prix, Indy tickets and other incentives.  
 
 
HONDA INDY TORONTO        David Bayley 
 
The Ontario Honda Dealers’ Indy Toronto will be added to the MotorsportReg event list 
in a few weeks. 
 
ICE RACING      Wayne Wanamaker, Ice Race Organizer 
 
Bryan reported the Ice Racing Banquet was a success.  John Jensen took pictures of 
the event. 
CASC still needs an Ice Race Director.   
 
TRS      Tom Cressman 
 
Tom reported the TRS annual training was well received. 
Participants were trained in extrication, medical and fire fighting among other necessary 
skills. 
TRS has gained some recruits from Conestoga College. 
They are booked for the first OTA event of the year. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
There was no old business. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Phil Delahaye said the World of Outlaws Sprint Series will be running at Oshweken 
Speedway and they put on an exciting show. 
 
Buy/Sell 
 
There was nothing for buy/sell. 
 
 
 



Adjournment 
Wayne made a motion for adjournment which was seconded by Tom Cressman at 
20:49 
 
 
NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: at the Lone Star Texas Grill (upstairs) – June 3rd, 2025, at 
20:00. 


